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Please note that this meeting was conducted in person at 504 Freedom Plains Road in Poughkeepsie, NY AND open for public viewing 

and/or listening via the video conferencing platform Zoom, 

 

 

MINUTES 

BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

Public Hearing – 2022 Proposed Budget 

October 19, 2021 – 7pm – Station 2 
   

  ATTENDEES: Chairman Marc Komorsky   Commissioner George Burns 

    Commissioner Anthony Pignataro (via Zoom) Commissioner Rich Sassi 

    Commissioner Stephen Piehler   Chief Tim O’Connor  

    EMS Administrator Michael Benenati  Treasurer Mark Pozniak 

    Secretary Bria Le  

 

At 7:01 pm, Chairman Komorsky called the Board of Fire Commissioners’ Public Hearing on the Budget to 

order for Tuesday, October 19th, 2021, and led the Pledge of Allegiance. He thanked everyone for attending.       

 

PUBLIC HEARING ON BUDGET 

- Roll Call:  Treasurer Mark Pozniak - Here 

Commissioner Stephen Piehler – Here 

   Commissioner Richard Sassi – Here 

Commissioner Anthony Pignataro – Here (via Zoom) 

   Commissioner George Burns – Here 

   Commissioner Marc Komorsky – Present 

   Chief Tim O’Connor – Here 

   Secretary Bria Le – Here  

 

- BUDGET DISCUSSION: 

Komorsky read a notice on the budget hearing that noted when and where notice of the hearing was 

posted (affidavit attached). Treasurer Mark Pozniak reviewed the proposed budget (attached) but noted 

that there were currently negotiations happening that may affect the proposed budget. He went through 

projected increases for an individual homeowner over the next few years.   

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

At 7:28 Komorsky opened the hearing for public comments and reviewed the procedure for an individual to 

make comments.  

- Joseph Luna: “The question I have is the intent to hire more people with or without the grant?” 

Pozniak said that the budget includes nine new hires and the grant and the Board would have to answer 

that question. Komorsky said it comes down to accepting the grant or not accepting the grant. 
 

Commissioner Pignataro said that if anyone attending via Zoom had any questions at this time they could ask 

the Board directly then he would read the comments submitted via the chat feature. He then read the 

following messages that came via chat from Ron Schulz: 

- does LaGrange participate in Length of Service Award Program (LOSAP)  allowed by the state to help 

retain VOLUNTEERS? 
 
Pignataro said that yes, the District does participate in LOSAP, then read the next comments.  
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- of the $4.183 Million budgeted for salaries in 2022, how much of that is for expected OVERTIME? 

- ...if the SAFER grant is suppose to pay for the 9 additional firefghters for the first three years, why are you 

creating a Transfer to SAFER Surplus account by appropriating an additional $100,000 from the taxpayer 

in 2022? 

- The current fire tax rate is $4.14/$1K valuation in 2021......Given the SAFER grant with 9 additional 

employees, I predict a tax rate of over $6/$15 valuation by 2027 at the latest............corresponding to a 

$350K (average ) home in LaGrange paying over $2100 in Fire tax alone............Do you agree?.......what 

would your prediction be?... and don't tell the LaGrange taxpayer that you have not or will not provide an 

estimate. 

- $300K house is NOT the ave in Dutchess…..much closer to 350K 
 
Pozniak said he could address the questions. He said that the overtime number is based on the overtime that 

was worked this year with an adjustment up based on the consideration of two additional people per shift 

creating slightly more overtime. He said that he doesn’t have the exact percentage, but it was something in 

the neighborhood of 30%. He said that the transfer to SAFER grant in the budget was to create operating 

surpluses in the first three years then draw down in years four through six. He said the purpose is to increase 

property taxes slowly over a period of six year rather than one huge hit in year four. Short discussion followed 

regarding the process used for projecting the overtime budget. Pozniak said that the tax rate for 2021 is 4.14 

and that he thinks the tax rate at the year 2027 at the 7.875% increases would likely be around 6.30 per 

thousand, but in the second scenario where the increase is around 6.42%, the number would be 5.82. 

Pignataro said there was a follow up question from Ron Schulz and read them for the Board. 

-  so 29% of 4.183MILLION....is that a good guess? 

- 9 more employees but $400K MORE OT......are you kidding me...…..absolutely UNCONSCIONABLE 
 
Pozniak said that the 29% is a good number, but he didn’t understand the second question and Sassi said it 

was more of a statement than a question.  

 

At 7:28, Komorsky declared the public comments portion of the hearing closed and asked if the 

Commissioners had any further questions. Pozniak added that the six year plan assumes that operations are 

roughly the same as they are now in every other respect than the nine new firefighters.  

 

CLOSING: 

At 7:29 pm, upon a MOTION made by Sassi and SECONDED by Pignataro, the Board RESOLVED 

close the hearing.  Burns – Aye, Piehler – Aye, Pignataro – Aye, Sassi – Aye, Komorsky – Aye. Motion 

Carried. 

 

Komorsky stated that the public hearing regarding the 2022 proposed budget is declared closed.  

 

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

  

Bria Le – District Secretary 
Approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners on 11/9/21 










